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has used it in ways that no one who voted for it envisioned 
in 2001. 
 
Since 9/11, we’ve changed a great deal, and the threats we 
face have evolved.  So does the law, as passed in 2001, 
apply to these new threats?  Should it be ended or amended?  
Here to frame the discussion today is my friend, Senator 
Bob Corker of Tennessee, who won reelection to his second 
term last November.  Ranking member on the Senate Foreign 
Relations Committee, Senator Corker is a serious 
independent thinker, and said in a full committee hearing 
earlier this year in which I was testifying that his 
committee should take the lead in revising the AUMF.  He’s 
also just back from his fourth trip to Afghanistan and 
Pakistan.  Following his comments, he will join a panel 
moderated by Rachel Martin, who until recently was NPR’s 
national security correspondent and now hosts Weekend 
Edition.  That means she has to get up early fewer days a 
week. 
 
[laughter] 
 
But she’s just as smart as she ever was.  We will be joined 
shortly, we hope, by Sarah Chayes, a senior associate at 
the Carnegie Endowment, who is on the Hill testifying 
before Senator Corker’s committee.  She previously was 
special advisor to the Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of 
Staff, authored a marvelous book called “The Punishment of 
Virtue: Inside Afghanistan After the Taliban,” was a former 
NPR reporter, and is part of an extraordinary family.  Also 
joining us, and here, is Neal Katyal, currently professor 
at Georgetown University Law Center, and Neal served as 
acting Solicitor General of the United States in the Obama 
Administration.  I mentioned that we had invited Barbara 
Lee.  We’re sorry to miss her.  I do want to praise, 
however, her singular act of courage.  It ain’t easy to be 
the sole vote at a time when everyone, I’m sure including 
her, thought the country might be under further attack, but 
she questioned why we needed this form of law. 
 
So now please welcome for some key note remarks a good 
friend of Wilson Center and a wonderful member of the 
United States Senate, Bob Corker. 
 
[applause] 
 
Bob Corker: 
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legislation, this law, has dictated -- been a legal 
justification for 12 years of U.S. foreign policy, 
especially when it comes to our national security.  A lot 
of folks talking about how the AUMF is now outdated.  It 
needs to be changed.  We’re going to try to solicit some 
opinions about what that change looks like today.  Senator 
Corker has taken a vocal stance on this issue, has talked 
about how this is -- no longer meets the moment that we’re 
at as a country without national security concerns.  So, I 
will hand the floor back to you first, Senator.  What needs 
to change? 
 
Bob Corker: 
Well, I think if you look at the genesis of the President’s 
power relative to what is happening today, it goes back to 
those, as you just mentioned, that were involved in 
organizing the attacks that took place on our country on 
September 11.  And I think it’s pretty clear that we’re now 
dealing with multiple other organizations around the world 
that have no relationship whatsoever to those entities.  
And so it seems to me that there is a -- without getting 
into a whole lot of detail, we’ve written a draft of an 
AUMF that is really complicated and gets into the weeds, 
and then we’ve written a draft of an AUMF that is a little 
more elegant and doesn’t get into quite the details.  And I 
think that in any authorization like this, probably what 
you would like to see is some tiered decision.  In other 
words, there are some decisions that we authorize the 
president to take automatically, and then maybe there are 
some groups, because of their affiliation, that get added, 
but maybe there’s a mechanism through which Congress has 
the ability to authorize those particular groups.  For 
instance, I’ll just give an example, you look at Al Nusra 
today in Syria, and they recently have affiliated 
themselves with Al Qaeda or said that they pay homage to 
them.  So, I guess one could, if they wanted to stretch, go 
back to the original Authorization for the Use of Military 
Force back in September of ’01 and say because of that -- 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Fair game. 
 
Bob Corker: 
-- fair game.  Let’s have military action in Syria.  So I 
would just say, again -- somebody would say, “Well, should 
it be narrowed or should it be broadened?”  Well, I think 
we should do both.  I think there’s a way to do both.  But 
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for one thing -- one thing is for sure to me: I think 
Congress needs to have some ownership over this, not in a 
way to keep us from acting in our national interests, but 
in a way that, as we’re moving along, Congress is involved 
in helping make these decisions which Congress will fund, 
and Congress is involved in helping to sell that back home.  
I think one of the biggest mistakes we’ve made by virtue of 
the way we’ve carried out our activities over the last 
decade is very few Americans have any stake or ownership in 
our foreign policy, and I think that is a major problem for 
our nation. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
There are a couple of things I want to drill down on with 
you, the issue of broadening or narrowing this legislation, 
but first I wanted to ask Neal Katyal was this bill 
necessary?  In other words, are there things that the 
President could have done under his Article Two 
constitutional powers without the AUMF? 
 
Neal Katyal: 
Well, sure, certainly in the, you know -- after the 
horrific attacks of 9/11, Article Two’s Commander-in-Chief 
clause does give the President powers to repel the invasion 
and to do a number of things.  I think the harder question 
is, you know, now -- not in the crises at the moment, but 
now, a dozen years later, what’s the right course of 
action?  I mean, if an alien landed from outer space and 
looked at this situation in which you have a resolution 
that has authorized a war in Afghanistan, drone strikes, 
you know, in multiple different countries, NSA surveillance 
according to the news reports, and a prolonged detention 
that’s over a decade long -- 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Guantanamo Bay? 
 
Neal Katyal: 
And other places.  I think it would be hard -- that alien 
would be hard-pressed to think this is the United States of 
America.  I mean, it might represent some other place, but 
it doesn’t represent what the United States -- what our 
founders’ design was.  Our founders’ design -- and 
Congresswoman Harman, you know, talked about the Article 
Two Commander-in-Chief clause, power in Article One, 
Section Eight’s power -- Congress’s power to declare war, 
but there’s a more fundamental point, which is it’s 
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Congress’s power to make the law.  And here you have a 
situation in which that law, which was just read to you, is 
60 words long, passed in a moment of crises.  It was 98 to 
zero in the Senate.  Just reminded me, when I was writing 
the Voting Rights Act case in the Supreme Court and the -- 
Justice Scalia asked my colleague, you know, “That passed 
98 to zero in the Senate.  What passes 98 to zero?”  And I 
was sitting there wanting to -- I wished I had that 
question, because his confirmation vote was 98 to zero. 
 
[laughter] 
 
But in any event, you know, this is not the way that our 
democracy is supposed to function, and so I think the first 
and most important point that I want to leave -- that I 
want to say today is I really want to applaud Senator 
Corker for being -- I hope he doesn’t mind the phrase -- a 
true democrat, and by that I mean in democracy terms not in 
the political terms, because that is the founders’ design.  
The founders’ design is not that the executive gets to take 
this vague law and make it -- I’m not saying it’s 
unconstitutional.  I am saying, though, it’s not the proper 
way government should function, and it’s certainly not the 
design that all of this gets sloughed off to the courts and 
to the courts in D.C. in particular that are now having to 
decide how much detention is too long and what the 
conditions are and so on.  We live in a democracy.  This is 
something that should be done by our elected 
representatives and not by these other entities, often 
operating, frankly, in secret. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
I want to get specific and bring Sarah into the 
conversation, who has spent an inordinate amount of time in 
Afghanistan also dealing with issues in Pakistan, obviously 
being inextricably linked.  The AUMF has been criticized as 
being too broad.  The former director of the NCTC, the 
National Counterterrorism Center, Mike Leiter, recently 
said, you know, we shoehorn groups in there sometimes to 
make it work, a couple of groups very active in Pakistan, 
the Pakistani Taliban, the TPP, and Lashkar-e-Taiba.  In 
your experience, from you vantage point, is the AUMF too 
broad or does the administration need that flexibility? 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
I’ll sort of take a bank angle.  I actually disagree to 
some extent with the notion that a lot of the groups that 
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resources placed?  Look at where we’ve been spending not 
just our money, but our thought, our creativity over the 
last 10, 12 years.  It’s all been on the kinetic side.  
Second, are we then really concerned about the safety of 
American citizens?  Is that what we’re spending all that 
money for and all the other resources?  Or is it really 
about protecting the reputations of some political leaders 
who don’t want to be the guy or the gal where it happens on 
their watch?  So are all those resources actually being 
expended to preserve political leaders from reputational 
risk or are they being expended to protect and further the 
wellbeing of the American citizens? 
 



WWC: NATCON 7-11-2013 11 7/12/13 

Prepared by National Capitol Contracting 200 N. Glebe Rd. #1016 Prepae0 N. Pr



WWC: NATCON 7-11-2013 12 7/12/13 

Prepared by National Capitol Contracting 200 N. Glebe Rd. #1016 
(703) 243-9696  Arlington, VA 22203 

I mean, that’s the fundamental point here.  I mean, we can 
talk about whether or not it makes sense to have a fast-
track authorization for particular organizations kind of 
modeled like the State Department’s Foreign Terrorist 
Organization that Senator Corker mentioned and the details.  
My guess is actually, you know, that if Congress were to 
engage in this debate, we wouldn’t substantively, probably, 
wind up as far as some of the comments might have 
suggested.  I think most surveillance technologies, most 
drone strikes would be authorized.  They won’t necessarily 
be compelled, so the Presidents wouldn’t have to use them, 
but they could be in the toolkit.  But let’s have that 
debate, and let’s have it authorized by Congress 
specifically so that, as the Senator says, there’s 
ownership over it.  That’s the way our democracy is 
supposed to function. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
This is a piece of legislation that, as you mentioned, has 
authorized the war in Afghanistan, targeted killings in 
several different countries, the indefinite detention of 
detainees in Guantanamo Bay.  So, just saying we’re now 
going to revise the AUMF means you have to resolve all of 
those issues.   
 
Bob Corker: 
That’s kind of what we’re hired to do, right? 
 
Neal Katyal: 
Exactly. 
 
Bob Corker: 
I mean, you know -- and, basically -- again, look, Congress 
has gotten pretty lazy, and, you know, in fairness, even 
being on the Foreign Relations Committee, I think there 
have been dissertations written about how it can shorten 
one’s lifespan. 
 
[laughter] 
 
I mean, really.  I mean, the fact is that back home, 
dealing with issues of national security and foreign policy 
and USAID and all of those kind of things, candidly, 
doesn’t play that well and has ended many careers.  I look 
it at as our responsibility when we come here.  The most 
important decisions we can make on behalf of our nation are 
these types of decisions, and to shrink from that really 
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helps our society, if you will, shrink from many of the 
important decisions of the day.  So, I agree.  We don’t 
know what the outcome would be, but to not debate, discuss, 
and to try to address Guantanamo Bay -- I was with -- I was 
at Bagram Saturday I think -- Sunday -- depending on which 
country you’re in, it was with both actually. 
 
[laughter] 
 
But the fact is, you know, we’ve got some third-country 
nationals there, sixty-four of them that are detained at 
Bagram.  We’ve got to figure out what to do with them, and 
all of those issues are things that we need to be dealing 
with as a Congress to take ownership, but also to come up 
with solutions.  One of the things that I think Congress 
can do -- the administration, as you mentioned, has the 
ability to make decisions, but I think Congress not only 
can debate and hopefully resolve these in the public, but 
also I think Congress can set a context.  You know, the 
administration has things coming in over the transom.  
Let’s face it, I mean, many of the decisions that they make 
are almost hair-on-fire decisions, right?  I mean, they’re 
dealing with crisis after crisis after crisis.  If Congress 
doesn’t take the time through hearings like we had today 
and other kinds of things to set a context and sort of an 
order of pyramid of what our national interests are, it’s 
very difficult to make wise decisions during those moments 
of crisis. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
It’s been 12 years.  You talk about Congress not wanting to 
take responsibility.  Is that the primary reason this has 
taken so long.  Why now?  Why is this surfacing now? 
 
Bob Corker: 
I think -- I don’t want to talk the whole time. 
 
[laughter] 
 
Go ahead, Neal. 
 
Neal Katyal: 
Well, I was going to say -- 
 
Bob Corker: 
I’m talking way too much. 
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Neal Katyal: 
I was just going to say because of your bravery and, you 
know, Lindsey Graham and John McCain who have been drawing 
attention to this issue.  I mean, fortunately that someone 
is.  I mean, there’s a complicated thing though, because 
when Congress passes any sort of authorization to use force 
they have to worry how the courts are going to interpret 
it, how the President is going to interpret it.  And you’ve 
had this weird situation in which you have a fairly vague 
authorization in 2001, the administration pushes the 
envelope on what that means for a long period of time, it’s 
blessed by the courts, and now if Congress wants to get rid 
of it, boy, that’s actually pretty tough because of a 
different provision in the Constitution -- Article One, 
Section Seven -- which requires bicameralism and 
presentment, and if the -- if a president vetoes it, then 
they’ve got to get a two-thirds vote in both houses.  And 
so one of the hard things when Congress takes up this 
legislation is thinking, “Boy, if we authorize this now, 
what might we possibly authorizing for years to come that 
we have no idea could fall within this new AUMF and how 
could we ever retrieve that authority back, given Article 
One, Section Seven?”  And one answer to that that Congress 
has used in the past is a legislative sunset, such as in 
the Patriot Act, so that it would automatically sunset and 
have to be affirmatively re-upped, which would flip the 
Article One, Section Seven bicameralism and presentment. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Which is part of the problem, that no one can see into the 
future to know how this war on terror works. 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
So, I think that’s also part of why this is happening now, 
is it has morphed and it’s morphed in a couple of almost 
divergent ways.  One is that there is a sense of a 
beginning to get toward closure in at least the first 
chapter of this, in particular in Iraq and Afghanistan and 
with the killing of Osama Bin Laden.  But, secondly, we’ve 
had this whole explosion of consciousness about what 
exactly we were authorizing all these years, and those two 
have come together in a way that’s really put this on the 
table.  And I think I would go back to this issue of, you 
know, democratic principles and what are they, which aren’t 
-- I mean, I think in this country it’s not just about who 
won an election.  It’s about a pretty intricate mechanism.  
You know, this is the 18th century, right?  God, the 
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clockmaker.  So they made a pretty complicated clock which 
had to do with checks and balances and separation of 
powers.  And what’s essentially happened here is the 
seeding of an enormous power on the part of Congress, and 
to some extent, you know, I might start to say, “Why do we 
do another one of these?”  We’ve got some pretty good 
provisions within U.S. -- the Constitution and the laws of 
the United States about how we go about using lethal force.  
And maybe this needs to be something that’s much more of a 
retail authorization going forward than this kind of a 
wholesale authorization. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
You think the architecture of the AUMF itself could be used 
in a different area? 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
No, no, on the contrary.  I’m saying repeal it, possibly.  
I mean, just done.  We’re going to go back to the pretty 
solid architecture that we’ve had to date and -- or you put 
in its place something that has much more specific triggers 
for oversight by somebody who is not the executive branch. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Neal, is that easier to do?  To just repeal and start over? 
 
Neal Katyal: 
I think that’s very hard, and I’d probably disagree with 
that.  I mean, the range of different government tools in 
the toolkit, sometimes they can’t actually be affirmatively 
talked about, and you can get a little bit of a sense of 
that with the revelations from Mr. Snowden.  But, you know, 
that’s one of the very hard things that the Senator and his 
colleagues face, is if we get into a retail mode where 
we’re authorizing very specific technologies, very specific 
actions, that can actually destroy the value of that 
technique.  And so my gut is, at the end of the day, it’s 
going to look a bit more wholesale than maybe we’d prefer 
in an ideal world, but there are some good reasons for 
that. 
 
Female Speaker: 
Senator, repeal?  Restructure? 
 
Bob Corker: 
Well, you know, just in fairness, the repeal kind of scares 
me. 
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[laughter] 
 
Okay.  I mean, I -- 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Why?  Why does -- 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
I just thought I’d put it on the table -- 
 
Bob Corker: 
Yeah. 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
-- so we have a little bit of divergence.   
 
Bob Corker: 
Oh, I -- 
 
Rachel Martin: 
As the only kind of tension point, why is it -- 
 
Bob Corker: 
Yeah.  No, no, there’s no tension here.  We [inaudible] -- 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Why is it frightening, though? 
 
Bob Corker: 
-- now that I’m off the floor and back up at the table, I 
would say, you know, there are numbers of things that end 
when it ends, and I don’t think we’ve resolved many of 
those, and -- 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Can you give examples? 
 
Bob Corker: 
Well, a wonderful example would be the transfer of 
detainees at Guantanamo.  I mean, I don’t know how, you 
know, that -- we sort of -- I mean, it’s one thing to say 
that you’re going to do it, and I think, by the way, people 
on both sides of the aisle are open and willing, contrary 
to what’s been said publically.  You know, I know people on 
my side, they are -- we’d just like to see the plan.  Okay?  
There’s got to be a plan that works.  And by the way, a lot 
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of constitutional rights and other kinds of things taken 
into account.  So, I think, again, a repeal or something 
like that to me could be a little scary.  I know there are 
activities that are taking place that -- you know, we rely 
upon that old AUMF, which is why we’re having this debate 
to occur.  And so I think what would be better would be a 
replacement of something that’s refined.  The thing that 
concerns me a little bit about the retail piece is -- you 
go back to Libya and look.  I mean, Harold Koh, a really 
bright person at the State Department who is the lawyer 
there, you know, came before -- 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
Was.  Was. 
 
Bob Corker: 
Oh, was? 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
Yeah. 
 
Bob Corker: 
Well, I would say thankfully, you know, came before our 
committee and basically said that the activities that we 
were engaged in, going back to the Authorization for the 
Use of Military Force, that we were -- or War Powers Act, 
excuse me -- that we were not really involved in any kind 
of military activities.  Now, we were dropping bombs and 
missiles, you know, taking out anti-aircraft, you know, 
weaponry.  And I asked him, I said, “Well, let me ask you, 
if you somebody was doing that to the United States of 
American, on our soil, would that be considered military 
activity?”  And so my point is I think that all 
administrations on both sides of the aisle -- this is not 
something that’s partisan -- have taken advantage of the 
War Powers Act, and I think we’ve got to step back and do 
something that’s a little bit more concrete than the 
retail, only to pull us back to a place where we get to 
that democracy, with a little D -- democratic values, with 
a little D, that you were talking about earlier.  I think 
that’s important at this moment. 
 
Neal Katyal: 
I completely agree.  I mean, the statutory gymnastics that 
both administrations since 9/11 have gone through is just, 
frankly, sometimes astounding.  I mean, the one that the 
Senator just mentioned, the idea that we’re not in war -- 
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like anything else we do.  Look, immigration -- how long 
have we talked about immigration and finally passed 
something out of the Senate?  Maybe something will happen 
in the House, but it takes a while to develop.  So, I think 
that’s our job.  I think the public discourse and debate is 
very, very important for our country, and I came here to 
solve our nation’s problems, as much as I can, working with 
others and certainly listening to intelligent people like 
we have here today.  It’s a privilege, and I think, again, 
I’ll go to that and stop.  What a privilege it is to wake 
up every morning, drive down Pennsylvania Avenue towards 
the Capitol, and represent in essence all of you and people 
in this nation on these big issues.  And to be here and to 
want to shy away from those debates and discussions, to me, 
is totally irresponsible.  So I thank you for having this.  
Part of developing these thoughts is having forums like 
this.  I thank you for letting me be here.  I am going to 
move to another little event that has to do with economic 
growth in Tennessee, which our citizens also care about. 
 
[laughter] 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Thank you so much, Senator Corker.  We appreciate it. 
 
Bob Corker: 
Thank you, thank you. 
 
[applause] 
 
Rachel Martin: 
We do want to proceed to questions from the audience with 
our few remaining minutes.  Gentleman in the back of the 
room, if you could try to ask a direct question.  I know 
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on terrorism to that specific act.  And I think you’re 
absolutely right, ma’am, when you said that the non-kinetic 
approaches are far better at addressing the underlying 
issues that radicalize and recruit and ultimately bring 
about terrorism.  And so I concur with the senator and 
others who believe that we need to invest in those non-
kinetics and still have a kinetic option for the more 
immediate.  But I think that -- and I agree with you, ma’am 
,and so my question is this: what is the ramifications of 
conducting counterterrorism absent an AUMF in other places 
other than the Al Qaeda core that exists in the Pakistan-
Afghanistan region?  Thank you. 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
Is that directed to me?  Okay.  So, here’s the problem: 
you’ve got a law, and it’s got words in it, and Rachel read 
them.  Against those nations, organization, or persons he 
determines planned, authorized, committed, or aided -- so 
organizations -- that organization has not been destroyed.  
That organization still exists.  It has morphed into a 
completely different, you know, physiognomy.  The other 
thing that I found really interesting as I reread this: “or 
harbored such organizations or persons.”  So no wonder 
Kayani was sweating -- sorry, Kayani is the chief of staff 
of the Pakistani military -- was sweating on the night of 
May 1st, 2011.  You know, I don’t want to go down that 
rabbit hole, but in terms of harboring, there’s just 
absolutely no question.  So, if we had invaded Pakistan -- 
 
Rachel Martin: 
That would have covered it. 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
It covered it.  Totally.  So, what I’m saying is we have 
the authority under this law to do everything you’re 
talking about.  If this law were to be repealed or 
significantly changed, what I’m trying to say is that would 
force us to rethink whether targeted killings in Yemen is 
the best approach to international terrorism.  It would 
force us to actually think through and start enabling other 
options. 
 
Michael Vs  
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Sarah Chayes: 
What -- 
 
Michael Quigley: 
Just a real quick follow-up.  So, if the President says 
that he wants no -- you know, wants to revise and 
ultimately repeal the AUMF, Congress has never authorized 
an AUMF without the President asking for it.  That would -- 
this would be a change to that policy if Congress took that 
action. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
I guess I’m not clear on your question. 
 
Michael Quigley: 
So, my question is: taking that unprecedented step of 
replacing the AUMF without a request from the President, it 
strikes me as -- 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
Is it unconstitutional?  It’s unprecedented, but it’s not 
unconstitutional. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Question?  Young lady right here. 
 
Female Speaker: 
Hello, my name is Lela Ogobien [spelled phonetically].  
Just recently there was an article released in Politico 
about the AUMF and whether Congress should have a debate on 
using that against Iran, and specifically use it by fall 
and use airstrikes by fall if Iran does not stop enrichment 
by then.  My question is, then, would the nation be well 
served by having a debate in Congress on the AUMF in Iran? 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
Do you want to take that one? 
 
Rachel Martin: 
It’s provocative. 
 
Neal Katyal: 
Well, sure.  I think that’s a good illustration of -- you 
know, we don’t want to -- our system doesn’t want to engage 
in statutory gymnastics to try and authorize a war in Iran 
off of a statute that was passed a dozen years ago.  You 
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know, maybe you can shoehorn it in.  I’m not familiar 
enough with the facts to -- you know, Sarah read the 
statute.  I mean, maybe there’s a way to do it.  But it’s 
not the ideal -- it’s not the American way.  And so 
certainly I think, you know, that would be I think a pretty 
bad move democratically to try and go to war in Iran off of 
an old AUMF. 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
I think in that case, while I may be more expansive about 
Al Qaeda, I don’t see how you get Iran in this.  There’s 
absolutely no evidence that Iran had anything to do with 
9/11.  So... 
 
Rachel Martin: 
You think about Shiite groups, relations with Hezbollah, it 
does start to get murky if someone was really intending -- 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
I mean, beyond murky, I think.  I mean, not that -- again, 
the gymnastics that we’ve been seeing about what happened 
in Egypt, for example.  I mean, you can -- all sorts of 
things can be called -- 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Illustrating the ambiguousness -- 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
Yeah. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
-- of this piece of legislation. 
 
Neal Katyal: 
And the datedness.  I mean, you know, I’m in the private 
sector now and I work a lot with technology companies and, 
you know, Apple makes 75 percent of their profits off of 
technology that wasn’t even around five years ago, and here 
we’re on a cycle of a dozen years on not some minor statue.  
This isn’t some minor, you know, agricultural subsidy or 
something.  This is, you know, making major, life and death 
decisions, and we’re using this old thing from 12 years 
ago.  It’s not the way to do it. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Anyone else?  Gentleman right here on the end. 
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Male Speaker: 
Professor Katyal, I’m curious whether you think that giving 
-- Congress giving such a broad delegation of power to the 
President is consistent with the court’s intelligible 
principles test under its delegation of powers 
jurisprudence. 
 
Neal Katyal: 
I do.  I think this is now getting into a bit of law geek 
discussion -- 
 
Rachel Martin: 
You’re a law student. 
 
[laughter] 
 
Neal Katyal: 
-- you know, so I don’t want to bore everyone with it, but 
the basic question is kind of can Congress pass such an 
open-ended resolution or do they have to be more specific?  
And the court has given broad deference to Congress in 
giving powers to the President, and so I don’t think -- 
again, what we’re talking about today is not really 
constitutional law writ large.  I don’t think anyone is 
saying it’s unconstitutional for either administration to 
have engaged in this action.  We’re talking about what the 
best route forward is in a democracy. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Is there a [unintelligible] to it?  We can wait for the 
mic.  There you go. 
 
Male Speaker: 
Benjamin Harned [spelled phonetically].  And this question 
is kind of directed at Ms. Chayes, but I’d welcome input 
from the both of you.  I’m wondering, how are you supposed 
to sort out a lot -- all these organizations that you can 
link to Al Qaeda, you know, no matter how weak that link 
is?  Say -- and, you know, in Mali you have Ansar Dine with 
-- they have this -- they’ve been helping out the Tuareg 
rebels there.  And you can associate them with Al Qaeda in 
the Islamic Maghreb, and, you know, bring that back to Al 
Qaeda and bring that back to 9/11.  How do you sort through 
these organizations so that we’re not at war forever, 
essentially? 
 
Rachel Martin: 
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Or -- and also distinguishing between -- it may be a 
legitimate target, but does it need to be justified with a 
different instrument? 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
That’s the point.  In other words, I’m not sure that the 
two halves of you question are necessarily linked.  One 
issue is how do you sort through the way that Al Qaeda is 
morphing?  And that’s an intelligence question.  And we 
have a large body of material that was taken off a 
particular building on May 2nd, 2011 that can help.  The 
other question -- 
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Sarah Chayes: 
There’s a microphone looking for you. 
 
Male Speaker: 
And if you do, you know, open up a debate about a possible 
repeal and say, “Well, Article Five is no longer in 
operation.  We don’t need it.  The war’s over,” that could 
be very helpful, as I think, in the debate about the 
Snowden affair and the data-mining that went on, and the 
legal basis for this is in the context -- must be seen in 
the context of Article Five and the commitments that allies 
made to the United States.  Is that clearer now, my 
question? 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
Not -- I really don’t think the -- I think you’re talking 
three issues and I don’t think they’re really that closely 
linked.  Article Five, also -- I remember -- it was NATO 
that declared it as having been evoked.  The United States 
did not call for it to be invoked.  And, in fact, the 
United States said, “Thanks, but no thanks,” initially, 
until about 2005.  Essentially that was the answer.  And 
right now what’s going on -- actually, Afghanistan has 
proven to be one -- a really remarkable example of NATO 
working together as an alliance in a sort of non-
traditionally-NATO context.  And I just don’t think that 
this internal U.S. debate on the authorization of military 
force really affects the very organic process that’s been 
going on among the NATO allies over Afghanistan, and I also 
feel as though Snowden is a kind of separate -- the Snowden 
issue is pretty separate. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Let’s get that final from the gentleman -- 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
Well, did you want to jump in on -- no.  
 
Rachel Martin: 
And we’ll make this the last question. 
 
Male Speaker: 
Yeah, thank you.  I’m Michael Craft.  I’ve looked at 
Congress, dealt with it in three perspectives, first as a 
reporter, then as a Senate and House staffer, then State 
Department Counterterrorism Office.  Now, I’d like to pick 
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up on -- first of all, on the comment about the need for 
resources allocations.  Senator Corker mentioned the State 
Department authorization bill hadn’t been passed for years.  
How do you deal with this kind of situation where some 
people say Congress should have more ownership on this 
issue?  And when -- often when you get hearings, it’s sort 
of hearings by sound bite, the 
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That’s exactly what I’m thinking. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Senator Corker talked a little bit about this, but just as 
an entree to closing statements, any thoughts on whether or 
not there is an appetite to make real change on the Hill on 
this issue from either -- 
 
Neal Katyal: 
Well, we are in this situation in which we are, you know, a 
dozen years past.  There is, I think, an evolving 
conversation among the population about kind of the balance 
between civil liberties and terror.  It’s a pretty good 
time to have it, and I do think that there’s more interest 
now than ever before, and I think the most important thing, 
as we have it, is to not be afraid of where we will wind 
up.  So many people are so scared of that, that they won’t 
have the conversation at all.  And, you know, I submit that 
even if we wind up in a place where too much detention is 
authorized by Congress, or too little, at the end of the 
day we’re much truer to our values if we’ve had that 
conversation and had an affirmative, up-or-down debate on 
those techniques. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Final thoughts, Sarah? 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
Basically the same.  I mean, the best way for a muscle to 
atrophy is not ask it to do something, and the same thing, 
you know, for a very important branch of our government.  
If we just decide as American citizens, “Boy, the Congress 
is just too messed up, so let’s forget about Congress,” 
we’re on our way to no longer living in a democracy. 
 
Rachel Martin: 
Thank you so much for your [inaudible] -- 
 
Sarah Chayes: 
We got one final thought here? 
 
Jane Harman: 
And I don’t want to abdicate my own responsibility, because 
I describe myself as a recovering politician, and I did 
spend nine terms there.  I think there’re many people in 
Congress in both parties, and Senator Corker is one of 
them, who would step up to this debate, and I think it 
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